ASPRS
Data Preservation and Archiving Committee (DPAC)

12 March 2015


Attendees:	Jeff Young, David Day, Bill Teng, Bob Pope, John Faundeen


First topic discussed was the DPAC aerial portal naming contest.  We currently have four names submitted, all from DPAC members.  John Faundeen has asked Michael Hauck to insert the naming contest solicitation in another ASPRS weekly newsletter in hopes of attracting some responses.

David Day and John had a meeting on 11 March with Suzanne Hallam at aGenius, the company that provides web services for ASPRS.  David and John were initially confused about how aGenius had set up the portal that David has transferred for ASPRS hosting.  Most of our concerns were addressed.  The main one remaining has to do with how suppliers will login and post new entries.  Suzanne had some ideas to run down yet, but did not think this would take too long.  David and John hope by 1 April the portal is back up and running again.

The announcement on the DPAC session proposal for the upcoming May 2015 Forum is expected 16 March.  John Faundeen will post to DPAC as soon as it is received.  Relatedly, the DPAC meeting at the Forum is scheduled for Monday, 4 May from 11:30 to 12:30.  Jeff Young will support an Internet connection again so parties not able to come to the Forum can still connect to the DPAC meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Bill Teng shared his activity with Ruth Duerr from NSIDC concerning a NSF grant.  Ruth reached out to Bill regarding involvement in a NSF EarthCube solicitation targeting different communities and domains.  The grant seeks to make “dark data,” those that are relatively not easily discoverable, more accessible through a web crawler.  The engagement and ultimate design of the crawler would come about through workshops.  Bill envisions that DPAC could benefit from this involvement by exposing our planned service to other domains and possibly having additional suppliers contributing to the aerial portal.  Michael Hauck provided a letter of support to this effort by endorsing DPAC to contribute, as it is able.

Next DPAC Meeting is scheduled for 9 April 2015 at 9:00 CT. 
